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Minutes SW AGM  at Sowton Village Hall on Sunday 23rd October 

The members from the SW & the National Chairman, Gareth Jones were welcomed.  Graham Ragg, an Agronomist from Mole Valley Farmers would arrive later and give his talk after lunch..





Attendance:  Angela Gilbert & Geoffrey Gilbert, Vicky Hammond & Derek Hammond; Christopher Slee, Charlotte Slee; Jeanette & Geoffrey Connabeer; Paul & Jackie Williams; Anna Milner; John Milner; Deborah Ruscombe-King; Peter Hunt; Nicky Cardew; Judy Holder; Judy Bell; Peter Boyne; Mary & David Biggs; Roy Tucker; Jenny Gamblin; James Barlow, Lucy Barlow, Tom Barlow, Zina Barlow; Janet East; Mike Bundy; Graham Ragg; Gareth Jones 
1.  Apologies.  Edna & Ivor Coates; Sarah Weaver; Mo & John Russell, Bridget Wilson, Pearl Chaffe, Peter & Frances Gorringe, Julia Staughton
2. Minutes of the last Meeting were agreed and signed.  

3.  Matters arising; There were none
4. Committee members. Jackie Williams had retired from Breed Promotion, and was thanked for her tremendous support and also taking the stand to Devon County Show this year.  Vicky Hammond, was welcomed and she would be taking on Breed Promotion for the Region, and would be backed up by Christopher and Charlotte Slee.  They were all thanked. The lack of a treasurer and secretary was highlighted, but Nicky Cardew had kindly agreed to carry on doing the Minutes. All committee members were thanked.
5. Chairman’s Report

The Regional Council member had taken up the post after the Council meeting at the National AGM in Cumbria.  At least ten members from the South West were there and the organisation of the whole week-end had been impressive. Vicky Hammond had won Highly Commended for her entry in the Wool Cup, and was congratulated.

An E-mail had been received in the last week about a Wool Culture Forum on November 4th   at Princetown, Devon. This would focus on exploring new ideas for locally produced wool.  One of the speakers had invented a felting machine. Some members expressed interest in going to this event.
An e-mail had also been received with a photograph of Lady Gaga with a Jacob ram lamb. This was being used for her latest publicity stunt!

Open days had been in May and July in Somerset and N Devon. Both host families were thanked for organising farm walks and for all their hard work to make these such a success. Details of sheep racing could be seen on the Regional Page of the JSS website.

SW Wool Cup for the best Fleece had been won by Vicky Hammond out of nine entries.
Worcester Show & Sale. There had been several entries from the SW Region, some being sold at very good prices, others from other regions were a bargain for some SW buyers. At least one ram lamb from the SW had failed the pre-sale inspection. It was pointed out to more recent members that they should make sure that any sheep they entered for the National Show & Sale were correct in every aspect of conformation. 

Congratulations were given to Mary & David Biggs who won Interbreed Champion at Honiton Show with their shearling ewe. That ewe had won Breed Champion at 5 shows this year including Devon County and Royal Cornwall and been unbeaten at every show. 

Totnes Show. This year classes had been extremely large (12 to 14 in most classes), only 3 rosettes and prizes being awarded in each class. Some newcomers had entered and needed encouragement to return next year so the show secretary had been contacted. She was asked if the show would consider offering more rosettes if classes exceeded a certain number of entries, and replied that the “suggestion would be put forward to those concerned”. Meanwhile the committee had decided to obtain a few “Special” rosettes to hand out to newcomers at this and other shows with large entries. Any offered to shows would be arranged with their prior agreement.

NSA SW A number of people including potential members had showed interest in the stand. Anna Milner and Judy Bell had helped on the day and were thanked and Anna was thanked for taking the stand to the Bath & West, where plenty of visitors were evident on the first day.

Fortescue Cup. This was awarded either for a Youngster within the Region or to a new Jacob sheep member. Several Names had been put forward, but the overall winner’s name had been suggested by several members and had been chosen for his particular dedication to his Jacob sheep:  James Barlow from Simonsbath was congratulated and presented with the cup.

Financial Report. In the absence of a Regional Treasurer, there had been no financial records from the Regional AGM 2010, but £33 profit had been made after the Open Day in May and £26 after the Open Day in July. At the latter with professional caterers, not enough allowance had been made for additional costs, but the raffle profit had come to the rescue!  The aim was to break even at events with a small profit for the JSS. Any profit would be returned to the Region as part of the Breed Promotion Budget. 

Breed Promotion Budget had been circulated for this last year. 2 banners had been made for sheep owners to take to local shows. If these proved successful and attracted enough attention, some more could follow, subject to the provision of good quality photographs. Some Photoshop changes had been made to one banner to remove a fence, and extra spots added to one of the ewes, apologies were offered to Jeanette Connabeer!! 







6. Breed Promotion 2011/12

Vicky Hammond outlined plans for the next year which were:
To take the stand to the Devon County Show (May 17,18,19) and to the B&W (May 30-2nd June), it  is hoped to have new photos for the stand and also the new JSS leaflets with inserts. Volunteers were asked for, at either of these events to man the stand for short stints.

The new banners had arrived which hopefully would be taken to the one-day shows as well.

NSA Event This year the RCM took the stand and some sheep to the National Sheep Association event at Paignton.   This was a popular event with a fleece exhibition promoting South West wool producers and seminars, including an update on wool prices and the campaign for wool. This is biennial so the next one will be in 2013. 

FibreFest In August of next year we hope to have a stand and possibly a pen of sheep at the FibreFest event at Bicton.

Pull Up Banner It is hoped to get an additional pull up banner stand that we can use either alongside the existing stand or in situations where the existing stand is not suitable either due to lack of space or time to assemble it.  The pull up stand is light and easily portable and can be erected in just a couple of minutes.  







7. Wool Cup Anna Milner gave outline details and invited members to submit items for the Wool Cup. 3 items were needed per region. Anyone interested in submitting an item please to contact Anna who is co-ordinating our submission.


8. Flock Assessment. David Tuffney (flock no 1486) from Nottingham and John Fozzard (flock no 3079) from East Yorkshire had accepted the invitation to judge our Flock Competition next year. The w/e 22/23rd September 2012 was suggested and accepted by members. 

9. SW Regional Sale. A discussion was held. Some members said this had never been successful; others would like to see one held in Newton Abbot in conjunction with the Minority and Rare Breeds sale there, possibly in September... The SW members would be canvassed in the New Year for their opinion and a possible venue.
The options would be sent with the society spring mailing. 


10. NSA Representative. Diana Willoughby updated the members on what was happening at the NSA meetings, all of which she had attended as part her PHD.  

11. Young Members Workshop. There was a budget within the JSS to run a sponsored young people’s Workshop Day from the Pat Bromley Memorial Trust. Ages needed to be between 12 and 23, but younger members might be considered. This covered the correct way to inject, paring feet and getting sheep ready for shows. A local vet would give a talk on caring for sheep.  Members were asked to recommend young members or members’ children for this, as a minimum of 5 were needed to run it. 








12. AGM Venue. The Hall for next year may need to be larger than the current one because of the flock competition and prize giving. The current one had been extremely reasonable to hire, but parking was not adjacent to the hall. Payhembury Village Hall was suggested by Janet East, and she would find out the cost of hiring it. Others would be also looked at near Exeter and the A30.




13. Open Day 2012....Judy Bell had agreed to hold one next year at Coffinswell, near Torquay. She had an ideal barn for everyone to meet. Horses, pigs and hens and geese were kept as well as Jacobs. Judy’s friend, Gerda Hatton- Ellis had agreed to give a demonstration on making felt, Janet East would try and fit in a sheep dog demonstration and Geoffrey Connabeer had offered to give a demonstration of hand shearing a sheep. It was pointed out that currently there are 46 members in Devon, 23 in Somerset, 20 in Cornwall and 18 in Dorset and Open days would be moved around the regions. It was difficult to get a date to suit everyone but July 1st 2012 seemed to suit most. This date might be too late for the shearing demonstration. 

Julia Staughton in Cornwall had been approached, but would prefer to wait another year to hold an Open Day. 

14. New Rules Governing Non Registered Sheep entering Appendix B of the flock book. 

These were read out to members and a lively discussion ensued. Opinions were expressed on one side that the high cost (£10 per ewe) is unreasonably high and that acts to discourage appendix sheep would be against the rules of the Society and also may remove good sheep from the breeding pool. There was unanimous opposition on welfare grounds to the suggestion that appendix sheep should have a  3rd eartag. A few others would like to see Appendix ewes scrapped altogether as they felt the gene pool was large enough with thousands of Jacob sheep registered each year.

Opinions have been included in the Regional report for Council and the varying views of the SW members would be represented by the RCM. 







15. AOB. There were questions regarding the current system of recording eartags on Jacob sheep. Nearly everyone in the hall agreed with the desire to return to the old system of using the flock numbers for recording individual sheep. There was some disgust that some members had been unable to register their sheep this year and two members on the same holding had been given similar numbers, so their sheep could not be identified from each other. The RCM said she would put their concerns forward at the Council meeting. 
16. JSS secretary. Gareth informed us that as yet the JSS secretary had not been replaced. Jean Simmons was running the office at present whilst Council were putting procedures into place for a replacement. 
17. Date for next year’s AGM    21st October: to be confirmed next year. 

18. The AGM was closed. Photographs were judged and Christopher Slee won both first and second prizes, with Roy Tucker being highly commended.  The first two could be used for Breed Promotion Purposes and the latter’s photograph would be sent in to the Journal with an article requested from Sue Tucker to accompany this.  

19. Graham Ragg, Mole Valley Farmers Agronomist gave a talk on Safety measures and requirements needed for weed control spraying with a hand sprayer. Currently it was not compulsory for those born after a certain date to have the certification. Most in the hall were in that category! The course could cost over £200 for a 2 day course. Other safety measures were explained such as disposable overalls and gloves worn to EU standards. Different products were recommended for the control of different weeds. 
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